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East Hampton Housing Authority
1 Governor Bill O’Neill Drive
East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on October 18, 2017 at Chatham Acres.  The meeting opened at 10am.  Members present were Thomas Denman, Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin, Richard Sheehan, Linda Nadeau and Judie Bobbi.

Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. Nadeau to approve the Minutes of September 20th.  Mr. Sheehan seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Public Comment:
A Bellwood resident stated a light pole needs to be checked by unit 10; it appears to be loose.
The same resident commented on the nice job that Grasshopper did with the bank and planting of yews.
Bills and Communication:
The Modification Agreement to extend the closing to 11/30 was signed and returned to CHFA
The recurring problem in unit 14 has had one treatment and looking to have two more.  The inspection quote was received and the treatment invoice will be paid at the end of treatment.
Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the reconciliation for the Adm. Fund for September.  The has been no further items to the Construction Fund in the last several months.
Old Business and New Business:
The landscaping work that was requested for Bellwood Court has been completed.
Transportation discussion for those needing transport to doctor’s appointments in Marlborough was presented by Ms. McLaughlin. MAT would like to find out how many residents use that service for their appointments.  A motion was made by Ms. Nadeau to have our RSC, Elyse, find out how many use the MAT for medical appointments in Marlborough and the frequency.  Ms. McLaughlin seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Ms. Bobbi reported that we are still waiting for the state budget to receive our RAP contract before the closing can be completed.  
Budget:
The Board adjourned at 11:05am to Executive Session to discuss compensation for employees in the 2018 Budget.  Executive Session returned to the regular meeting at 11:12am.
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to provide health insurance to our full-time maintenance person and his family with a 10% share.  Mr. Sheehan seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
Vacancy:  still #30 at Bellwood
RSC:  Currently working on Energy Assistance
Tenant Commissioner:
Ms. Nadeau has received questions as to when the new sign will be installed.  Mr. Denman noted by the end of the month.  Also, Ms. Nadeau asked about the fence by #21.  Ms. Bobbi will ask maintenance.

A motion was made by Ms. Dufour to adjourn at 11:30am.  Mr. Sheehan seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary
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